HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

 May 13, 2014
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Mary Bell, Nancy Hepner, Saima Rabbani, Maggie Brockman
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:20pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/April minutes.  On a motion/second by Rabbani/Hepner, both the agenda and March minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the April 21st EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.  

5. Good News Report.  Our calendar for the end of the school year has been finalized by the EIS Board of Education.  Our last day for students will be June 4, closing day for staff on June 5, and planning day on June 6.  After reviewing this schedule, Field Day will be held on June 2, with a rain date of June 3.
6. Student Achievement - Testing
a. Scantron.  Scantron testing is almost complete, with a few make-ups needed in the next few days.
b. KPREP.  Ms. Hart has visited with almost every student to review test preparation.  She shared with the Council that students did well in the Reading section across the board.  Our younger grades plan to support grades 3 – 5 with positive messages throughout testing, to help pump them up about doing well.

7. Planning – SBDM Summer Training.
a. Summer Training for SBDM members is scheduled for June 24.  If Council members will not be available to attend, she should contact Michelle about an alternative date.
8. Program Review.  All Program Review documents have been submitted, and they currently are being reviewed by Mrs. Bush at the EIS Board of Education.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.   
i. The Council reviewed our current Section 6 budget for the school year.  Duplicating is getting very tight, and Ms. Hart has cautioned the teachers on what they copy and making sure it is absolutely necessary.  The office makes several copies at the end of each year and in preparation for next year that will be counted in this year’s budget.  
ii. In reference to next year’s Duplicating budget, Ms. Hart shared that she may calculate the average number of copies a teacher makes each month and cost out this expense.  After a teacher reaches this amount, funds may be deducted from other places.  She has not fully fleshed out the idea but is open to ways to better control our Duplicating spending.
iii. Section 6 must be spent by May 30.

iv. After discussing the deadline for spending, Ms. Hart suggested to the Council that any remaining funds be used to purchase computers.  HH is losing several laptops after this year, and even with PTO purchasing eight new computers, there will still be a shortage.  The Council approved this, and the number of computers will be evaluated once the tentative spending for June is assessed.
b. Title I.  Ms. Hart discussed our tentative Title I allocation for next year (Title funds run October 1 – September 30).  HH will receive slighter more funds than anticipated, allowing us to hire an additional three full-time and six part-time Instructional Assistants.  With the six board-paid we already have, this will give staff 15 Instructional Assistants for next year.  Ms. Hart will determine placement over the summer. 
10. Committee Reports.  There were no Committee Reports.
11. New Business.  
a. SBDM Teacher Elections.  As all three current teacher members are still willing to serve, and no other teachers stepped forward with interest, Mrs. Bell, Mrs. Turner, and Mrs. Hepner will continue on the Council next year.

b. SBDM Parent Elections.  SBDM Parent Elections will be held on Field Day, June 2.  
c. PD Plan 2014- 15.  Ms. Hart discussed the handout presented to each Council member on the Professional Development plan for the 2014-15 school year.  A copy of the plan is filed in the SBDM Binder 2013-14.
d. Science Standards.  Ms. Hart shared an update on the new science standards from KDE and which grades will begin teaching them.  By 2015-16, all grades will be teaching and testing on the new standards.

e. Science Lab.  Ms. Hart disclosed that teachers continue to ask if there is a way to bring back a Science Lab.  After sharing with the Council members what staffing changes would need to be made, the Council decided to stay without a Science Lab.  

f. Scheduling.  Ms. Hart discussed what the Master Schedule may look like next year in reference to collaboration.  She also shared what the RTA Teacher’s schedule could look like, with the requirements of the RTA grant.

g. RTA Assurance Statement.  After reviewing the RTA Assurance Statement, Ms. Hart and all Council members signed the statement to be submitted to the Superintendent.

h. Hiring.  HHES currently has several positions open.  Ms. Hart hopes to begin interviews next week, in order to consult with the Council at the next meeting.  Committees for each position have been formed, and applications are being reviewed.

12. Meeting Adjourned.  After discussion of summer scheduled, a special meeting was scheduled for May 29th at 3:00pm.  On a motion/second by Bell/Turner, the meeting was adjourned at 4:25p.m.  
